High School Building Committee

Tewksbury, Massachusetts

Members present:
Tom Cooke, Jamey Cutelis, Dennis Francis, Rick Guida, 


Ron Hall, Patty Lally, Richard Montuori, Brenda Regan, 

Joe Russell, Anne Marie Stronach, Vincent Spada
Meeting Date:

March 3, 2011 

Others present:
Phil Poinelli, Henry Ricciuti- SMMA

Tom Ellis, Steve Stafford, Zachary Schmalz – Heery 



Maria McLaughlin (recorder)

Jamey Cutelis called the meeting to order at 6:10 pm.
Brenda Regan made a motion, seconded by Dennis Francis, to approve the minutes of July 1, 2011 as written.   Joe Russell and Richard Montuori were not in attendance and abstained from voting.  The motion passed by majority vote.  (Tom Cooke did not vote.)
Brenda Regan made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to approve the minutes of February 3, 2011 as written.  Rick Guida, Vincent Spada and Anne Marie Stronach were not in attendance and abstained from voting.  The motion passed by majority vote.  (Ron Hall did not vote.)
Discussion of the revised Project Funding Agreement was tabled until next meeting when Peter Collins will be present.
Rick Guida made a motion, seconded by Joe Russell, to authorize payment to SMMA, Application #24, for contract administration from December 24, 2010 to January 21, 2011 in the amount of $74,138.  The issue of late payments from the Town was noted by Tom Cooke and discussed.  Heery has reviewed and recommends payment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending review by Jack Quinn. (Ron Hall not voting.)  

Anne Marie Stronach made a motion, seconded by Dennis Francis, to approve for payment CTA Application #5 in the amount of $1,435,871 from February 1 through February 28, 2011.  The invoice has been reviewed by Heery and SMMA and recommended for payment.  The motion passed by unanimous vote pending approval by Jack Quinn.  (Ron Hall not voting.)
Tom Cooke made a motion, seconded by Brenda Regan, to table discussion of CTA Change Order #3 in the amount of $49,646 subject to review by the committee.  The motion passed by unanimous vote.  (Ron Hall not voting.)
Zachary Schmalz updated the committee on the next milestone which is the concrete flatwork scheduled for the middle to the end of March.  Steve Stafford discussed the steel “Topping Off Ceremony” which should take place during the month of May.  

Ron Hall would like CTA to attend the committee meetings every 3-4 months for an update.  Dennis Francis also would like CTA to attend a school committee meeting.

Joe Russell made a motion, seconded by Brenda Regan, to adjourn the meeting. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 7:10 pm.  The next meeting is scheduled for April 7, 2011. 
Approved:
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Brenda Theriault-Regan, Clerk

Date  
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Approved and Signed		4/7/2011








